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July 24, 1963 

Dictabelt 23C, Item 23C1  

JFK:1

Rusk:

 Yeah. 

2

JFK: That's right. Yeah. 

 . . . I think this was the, where the center of resistance is likely to be. 

Rusk: But, uh, but, uh . . . 

JFK: What about, uh, Eisenhower3

Rusk: I don't think, I don't think you'll get any telephone calls from 

? 

this

JFK: What about Eisenhower? 

 committee  
t-, about the job I did.  [Laughter] 

Rusk: Uh, he, uh, was interested and, uh, friendly to it. He said he would certainly 
not oppose it. John, John McCone,4

JFK: Yeah.   

 uh, is going up for a second trip a little 
later on to get him to issue a statement in favor. 

Rusk: But, uh, he was quite interested, wary about any, any agreements with the 
Soviets and was sure that we were wary, too. Uh, but, uh, I think it was a trip 
worthwhile. 

JFK: Yeah, yeah. 

Rusk: So I think that we'll get, we can get a state-, I didn't ask him for it today . . . 

JFK: Yeah. 

Rusk: . . . for a statement of support. 

                                                 
1 Continued from Belt 23B, Item 23B6. 
2 Dean Rusk, secretary of state. 
3 Dwight David Eisenhower, former president. 
4 John A. McCone, director of central intelligence. 
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JFK: Well, now what is your advice about when I might make a speech?  

Rusk: It seems to me, uh, Mr. President, that, uh, that you might make it after, uh, 
Harriman5

JFK: Conversation? 

 has, and we have had a, the first, uh . . . 

Rusk: . . . shot at the key committees bef-, when he gets back. Because I think that 
some of the senators might feel that if you, if you take it to the country 
straight away, uh, that this consultation process is very much interfered with. 
But I think if you could do it, uh, uh . . . 

JFK: [Of course?], you don't have to wait too long. 

Rusk: . . . say, about two days after he gets, the second day after he gets back and 
before the signing, that, uh, this might be about the right time from the point 
of view of management here. Now from a public opinion point of view, and 
how long curiosity can wait, um . . . 

JFK: Yeah, I think, uh, well, let me just say I think that if we're going to have in the 
next twenty-four hours a communique saying the treaty's agreed to, that's, I 
mean that's the consultations with the senators and so on that's not so in-. . . . 
You know, we don't . . . 

Rusk: Right. 

JFK: . . . we got to hit the country while the country's hot. That's the only thing that 
makes any impression to these, goddamned senators. 

Rusk: I see, uh huh, uh huh. 

JFK: And you, we've been pretty generous with them as far as consultation. I would 
think that we don't want to wait just for their convenience. Uh, they'll move as 
the country moves. So, I think, we've got to go to the country while there, 
while there's maximum interest and while there's. . . . So my guess would be 
that we 

Rusk: Uh huh, uh huh. 

either ought to go Friday or Monday if he makes any progress in the 
next twenty-four hours. 

                                                 
5 W. Averell Harriman, assistant secretary of state for Far Eastern affairs and head of the treaty 
delegation. 
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JFK: I would think, I think, your suggestion let Harriman come home and talk to 
me so that I mean at least it looks like we know what went on there. And then 
you can get up to the Hill, but I'd make that speech. So anyway we'll work on 
the speech and not make any decision about it for the next twenty-four  
hours . . .  

Rusk: Fine. Fine. 

JFK:      . . . and then see what, you can keep thinking about it. 

Rusk: Fine. Fine.  

JFK: Okay. 




